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Family & Community Services Report and Update

Jessica Konken and I will be at the January 10 Board meeting to provide you with information and some insights about the progress so far this school year in the areas of Youth Enrichment, Early Childhood Family Education and Community Education.

There are three items for your review in this packet:  

“Programs and Services 2003-04”, a synopsis of last year’s programming.  This is meant as background for you.

“2004-05 Changes & New Programming”, a brief list of some items of interest.

“Youth Enrichment Update” from Jessica Konken.

We look forward to spending some time with you on Monday!  

YOUTH ENRICHMENT UPDATE
Hello, my name is Jessica Konken, and I am serving as the Youth Enrichment Coordinator this year. The focus of the Enrichment program this year has been to provide a wide variety of opportunities for students in various grade levels to enrich their academic interests and talents. This has been a year of expansion and growth. 

Knowledge Bowl.  We started out the school year, with a new, first-ever Middle School Knowledge Bowl Team that placed second at their first meet and recently qualified for Regional competition. The new Senior High Knowledge Team has their first meet on January 18th. 
Chess.  There has been a great interest in chess, and thanks to Dean Dorner’s enthusiasm for the game over 75 students at the High School have been playing since October. At the Middle School, “Chess Challenge” is just getting underway, with two high school students “coaching” the club.
Fine Arts Conference.  Forty-two students just attended the full-day conference in Mankato and had a great time.

Model Assembly and Mock Trial.  The students in both of these competitive teams are excited about their experiences in politics [Model Assembly] and law [Mock Trial].

Upcoming opportunities.  The Spelling Bee, Middle School and Intermediate School Science Fairs, Math Masters, Math League, Junior Great Books, and other exciting programs are coming up soon!  Please refer to the Enrichment Opportunities booklet (to you at the Board meeting) for more information.
COMMUNITY SERVICES PROGRAMS AND SERVICES 2003-04

1.  Community Education.  Classes, trips, youth and adult enrichment

a.  General Community Education...youth through adult enrichment, trips, and special events. Over 1500 registrations per school year. 

b.  Driver Training [classroom and behind-the- wheel].  240+ students in classes plus 218 driving.

c.  Kids’ Company [school-age child care], year-round.  About 175 families and 220+ kids/year.  

d.  Arts  support and grants, community events, and classes.  220+ registrations and over 3000 community members attending events.

e.  Youth Recreation:  grades 1-6 basketball; volleyball; soccer; football.  950+ kids each year.

f.   55+ Defensive Driving  [senior citizens].  Over 220 registrations/year.

g.  Enrichment offerings and competitions, including (just a few):  Drama Camp; Junior Great Books; Science Fairs; and other academic/enrichment offerings.  350 students and 400+ parents involved in 2003-04. 

2.  Early Childhood Family Education.

a.  ECFE...parent and child classes, events, and trips.  450+ kids plus 400-500 parents.

b.  School Readiness...for kids getting ready to enter kindergarten.  880+ kids plus parents.

c.  Early Childhood Screening...over 260 children ages 4 & 5 screened in 2003-04.

3.  Summer Recreation.

a. T-ball, baseball and softball and Morning Ball [grades K-6 only].  750+ registrations/summer.

b.  Swimming Pool...lessons and open swim.  600+ in lessons and 6000+ in Open Swim /summer.

c.  Summer sports camps, enrichment classes and activities.  Includes:  weight room; tennis; track & field; volleyball camp; football camp; drama camp; basketball camps; soccer; art; early childhood learning; science and outdoor learning.  1500+ registrations/summer.    

4.  Facility Use Coordination and Liaison with Non-School groups and Individuals.
5.  Other Areas of Concentration:

A.  Outreach to community at large; information and resources provider; coordination with Traveling Teams, Independent youth programs, and some businesses;

B.  Partnerships & collaborations [City, Police, Chamber, Montgomery-Lonsdale C.E.];

C.  Home Schools and Non-Public Schools liaison and management;

D.  Adult Basic Education [HS diploma and GED preparation] liaison;

E.  New Prague Arts Council.  Grants and events to support and promote the arts.  2200+ in 


audiences/year.  

Summary

Approximately 7500 registrations.  Over 4000 adult community members directly affected.  Over 220 volunteers.  Strong partnerships with City, Chamber, and various individuals and businesses.

COMMUNITY SERVICES

2004-05 CHANGES & NEW PROGRAMMING

Early Childhood Family Education.

Early Childhood Family Education and Early Childhood Special Education developed and established an “Inclusion” pre-school class model which began in the fall and continues.  Five special education students are in each of two of our regular School Readiness sections.  A Special Education instructor and a paraprofessional work together with the regular ECFE staff in the classes to provide extended learning opportunities for all twenty youth in each class.    

Summer Recreation. 

Summer 2004 was a tough time…one of the coolest summers in years, which affected participation in Open Swim especially.  Three of the four “Lead Guards” will likely not return for summer 2005, so a major restructuring of the coordinator roles and responsibilities will take place.  The addition of a “freezie” machine made a huge hit with the kids who did come for Open Swim!

Community Education.

Interest and registrations in Health and Wellness classes “took off” this fall, with additional offerings in the upcoming Winter/Spring brochure.  We are finding more and more people paying for class registrations through debit and credit cards, and are getting ready for “on line” registrations beginning this summer.  Community Education and Food Service worked together on establishing a “web store” which is already in place for parents paying their children’s lunch accounts through the Internet.

Youth Enrichment, which is in it’s third year, grew and expanded greatly this fall with the addition of Jessica Konken as part-time Coordinator for the program.  Jessica will give you an update on the successes of the many opportunities for New Prague students.  
